
 

 
Darren Gay 

Govia Thameslink Railway 
1st Floor 

Monument Place 
24 Monument Street 

London 
EC3R 8AJ 

Louise Beilby 
Senior Access Executive 
3rd Floor, Mallard House 
Kings Pool 
1 -2 Peasholme Green 
York 
YO1 7PX 
 
7th May 202 
 
Dear Louise 
 
GTR have reviewed Network Rails representations on both our 62nd and 63rd Supplementals. 
We have the following comments: 
 
62nd Supplemental 
GTR note that within their representation letter, Network Rail advise that they are unable to 
support any access rights requested in the 62nd Supplemental which have already received 
ORR approval in a subsequent application (in this instance, in the 65th Supplemental). To that 
end, we agree with Network Rail’s approach that these access rights do not need to be 
considered within this 62nd supplemental. 
 
GTR also note that Network Rail support the conversion of all existing Contingent rights 
(those not supported utilising the interim approach) to Firm rights. 
 
63rd Supplemental 
GTR notes that Network Rail acknowledges a S22A supplemental will be submitted very 
shortly for the remaining access rights required to facilitate the ECML timetable. The access 
rights detailed within their table concur with the rights we intend to include within our 70th 
Supplemental. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Darren Gay 
Tracks Access Contracts Manager 
Govia Thameslink Railway 
 



 

 


